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MIRAMAR COLLEGE

FACILITIES COMMITTEE

April 15, 2010
1:00 p.m., PCR
Committee Members:

Present: 
Brett Bell, Lonny Bosselman, Tom Davenport, Kanchan Farkiya (Student Rep), Dan Gutowski, Dane Lindsay, Kathleen Werle
Excused:
Allen Andersen, Peter Fong, Jeff Higginbotham 
Absent:
Fred Garces, Nick Gehler, Dan Willkie
Guests:
Lou Ascione, Jim Bray, Vuong Nguyen, Stephen Um, 
MINUTES
The meeting was called to order at 1pm.
Old Business

1) Approval of Past Meeting Minutes

· March 4, 2010 (Lindsay/Davenport) MSC
2) Parking Task Force Update (B. Bell)
B. Bell mentioned the task force met April 12, 2010 to discuss the upcoming closing down of student lot #3 (300 spaces) in preparation of the construction of the parking structure/Police sub-station. Members met to develop a process for communicating this closure to students, faculty and staff to include pre-warning notification and additional e-mail notification as the actual closure date approaches.  Similar e-mail messages will be sent to faculty and staff as well as to students who have e-mail addresses on file.  It is anticipated that this project will be coming out of DSA soon and the actual closure of the lot will take place approximately May 10th.  A week before the closure, signage will be updated and e-mails indicating the specific closure date will be sent.  We will be able to confirm the closure date as DSA process concludes.  B. Bell indicated staff/faculty lot #3 will not be closed.  A new entrance to this lot will be created off Hillary Drive to allow access for staff/faculty parking during construction in student lot #3. Student lot #3 is expected to be closed through spring 2011.  We will leave the closure date open ended on information sent until we have a better idea of the actual completion date.  B. Bell assured those present that we will be able to accommodate fall students despite the closure of student lot #3.  He reported that District Parking Services did a survey in student lots #1 & #2 during the beginning of the spring semester to assess how full the lots were and counted empty spaces.  The expected number of empty spaces as well as the opening of a temporary lot between the I & U buildings, with approx 100 additional spaces for students, will be able to accommodate fall students who normally would park in student lot #3.  S. Um asked if there will be a sidewalk from with entrance off Hillary to staff lot #3.  J. Bray reported there will not be an additional sidewalk installed in this area.  Access will continue to be by the current sidewalks on the east and west side of the W building.
3) Identification of I and M Buildings (B. Bell)

B. Bell reminded those present that since the I-building is currently identified as the Business and Math building, it is anticipated there will be some confusion with the addition of the new Business & Technology classroom building.  Based on information provided by L. Ascione and as mentioned in previous minutes, English instructional faculty will be moving into the majority of the I-building.  English/ESOL faculty request the I-building be renamed the “English building”.  A motion was made, pending completion of construction projects, to change the indentifying name of the I-building to the English building (Werle/Davenport) MSC.
New Business

1) Standard IIIB (B. Bell/K. Werle)

K. Werle reported
the Accreditation Steering Committee is in the process of reviewing all standards.  She is hoping Facilities Committee members have had a chance to access Standard IIIB and offer any suggestions.  B. Bell indicated he can send a copy electronically as an attachment if it will be helpful.  He asks that committee members look at Standard IIIB and provide any suggestions within the next week.  K. Werle added that they would like to include the names of any folks who contribute to the names listed for the standard.
2) Motorcycle Parking (K. Farkiya)
K. Farkiya reported that some students have indicated a concern that the motorcycle parking is only in one area in student lot #1.  B. Bell mentioned there is current motorcycle parking identified in student lot #3.  Additionally there had been motorcycle parking in student lot #2 that had been paved over it had put in where disabled parking was supposed to be.  B. Bell indicated the previous spaces in student lot #3 will be redistributed.  He will ask D. Picou to report back at the next meeting.
3) Locks on Bathroom Stalls in Women’s Restrooms - C400/S500 (K. Farkiya)
K. Farkiya indicated there are some locks that are not working in the women’s restroom stalls in C400 and S500.  D. Lindsay mentioned that broken locks in C400 have been repaired and parts for the broken lots in the S500 buildings have been ordered, but he’s not sure when they will arrive.  This item will be put under Old Business for next month’s meeting and D. Lindsay will provide an update on the repair.  B. Bell supports the use of the online request and/or call center for facilities needs.  The online system allows tracking of status for each request.  D. Lindsay added that he pulls up the site for Miramar requests every morning to screen emergency items and delegate jobs to his staff.  Miramar faculty and staff can access the online link through the intranet on the Miramar website; Faculty and Staff page.  Anyone who has a district e-mail account can access the online service system.  District employees can send requests through Outlook by sending an e-mail to, “Facilities Services Call Center”. Individuals may also contact the Facilities Services call center at 619-388-6422.  B. Bell indicated if any one calls him or the Business Office to report a facilities need, they will be directed to use the call center or online system. B. Bell provided an example of using the system for an HVAC issue and within 15 minutes the issue was addressed.  He added that the system does work.  K. Farkiya asked how a general student should report a facilities issue or concern.  B. Bell replied they should inform department staff such as in the Library, ILC, etc., work through ASC/Student Affairs or bring the item through the Facilities Committee.
4) Campus Smoking Policy (Werle/Ascione)

The campus has been asked by the Chancellor to review our current smoking policy.  B. Bell indicated that at the March 26, 2010 Board meeting, several individuals expressed concerns regarding the policies in place at each of the campus.  Board members asked the Chancellor to review the policies.  Each campus has been asked to provide information regarding their current policy.  Mesa was a no-smoking campus but has changed to designated smoking areas.  City College has been a designated area campus but effective summer 2010 will become a no-smoking campus.  Miramar has been a designated area campus for the past 5-6 years.  This topic was discussed at the April Safety Committee meeting at which time B. Bell asked Lezlie Davenport-Allen and Francine McCorkell to review the campus’ current designated areas and present a proposal of designated areas, considering current and upcoming construction.  It was commented that students are not following designated smoking areas.  D. Gutowski reported that Hourglass Park is a no smoking facility but citations can only be issued for littering.  The City does not have an actual smoking policy and therefore, College Police cannot enforce no-smoking.  In the current designated smoking areas on campus, there should be receptacles as well as in additional areas on campus where smoking students tend to congregate.  Despite the provided receptacles, individuals toss cigarette butts in many areas on campus.  At the deans meeting, it was requested to put additional receptacles in areas heavily used by students.  We do not have funding at this time to purchase additional receptacles.  D. Lindsay asked for the recommended areas and he will move current receptacles to the identified areas.  B. Bell indicated that he will bring to the next Facilities Committee meeting, the proposed signage previously agreed upon by the Safety Committee.
5) Repro 15-Minute Parking Spaces (S. Um)

S. Um advised that the two 15-minute parking spots down the hill, on the east side of A100, previously used for Repro drop-off parking, will be relocate to the west side of A100, near where the Repro department’s current office is located.  The two spaces on the east side will be returned to regular staff parking.
6) Parking Re-Striping (B. Bell)

B. Bell indicated the re-striping of the parking spaces on the east side will be looked into at a later date.  The size of the spaces will also be looked at.  J. Bray suggested that we may want to wait until the parking structure is completed before changing the size of the spaces.  D. Lindsay mentioned that the stripes have not been blacked out at turn-around; there are still arrows pointing towards College Police cars.  J. Bray will look at who would be the one responsible for blacking out the lines.
Announcements
NONE
Next Meeting

Thursday, May 6, 2010, 1:00pm, A201a
The meeting was adjourned at 1:50pm.
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